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A regular meeting of the Stamford Police Commission was held on Monday, September 13, 
2021 at 5:00pm at Stamford Police Headquarters. 

Present at the meeting were Commissioners Abbazia, Bass, Figueroa and Mercede.    
Commissioner Flinn was not able to attend.  Chief Timothy Shaw, Assistant Chief’s Louis 
DeRubeis and Silas Redd, Lt. Sean Cooney, Sgts. Richard Gasparino and Christopher Gioielli 
and Director Ted Jankowski. 

Commissioner Abbazia called meeting to order at 5:00pm 

Review of Minutes 

Commissioner Bass made a motion to accept the minutes from the previous meeting second by 
Commissioner Figueroa.  All in favor. 

Commission went into Executive Session at 5:01pm to hear the appeal from Lawrence 
Lobianco. 

Commissioner Abbazia had Commission come out of Executive Session at 5:15pm 

Comments from Public 

Rainy Broomfield, Kenny Green and Michael Hyman introduced themselves. 

Commission went into Executive Session at 5:19pm to interview 10 Officers for three open Sgt. 
positions.  Commission came out of Executive Session at 7:23pm. 

Commissioner Figueroa made a motion to promote the following Officers to Sergeant in this 
order: 

    1.  Jonathan Rizzitello 

    2.  Adriana Molina 

    3.  Desiree Sheperis 

Commissioner Mercede second the motion and all were in favor. 



 

 

Commissioner Bass made a motion to uphold the police department’s decision regarding 
Lawrence Lobianco and to decline his appeal.  Commissioner Figueroa second and all were in 
favor. 

Commissioner Abbazia adjourned the meeting at 7:24pm 

 

Submitted, 

Timothy Abbazia 

Timothy Abbazia 

Chairperson 

 

 

 

 

 


